
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop 53-13-15 
Baltimore, Maryland 21244-1850 

Center for Medicaid and CHIP Services 

Ms. Nancy V. Atkins, RN, MSN, NP-BC, Commissioner 
Bureau for Medical Services 
WV Department of Health and Human Resources 
350 Capitol Street, Room 251 
Charleston, WV 25301-3706 

RE: State Plan Amendment (SPA) 12-002 

Dear Ms. Atkins: 

CAIS/ 

MAY 1 'l 2012 

We have completed our review of State Plan Amendment (SPA) 12-002. This amendment 
modifies the State's methods and standards for setting payment rates for inpatient hospital 
services. Specifically, this amendment continues certain special payments provided to 
prospective payment hospitals and to safety net hospitals. 

We conducted our review of this amendment according to the statutory requirements at sections 
1902(a)(3), 1902(a)(13), 1902(a)(30), 1903(a) and 1923 of the Social Security Act (the Act) and the 
regulations at 42 CFR 447 Subpart C. We are approving Medicaid State plan amendment 12-002 
with an effective date of January 1, 2012. We are enclosing the HCFA-179 and the amended plan 
pages. 

If you have any questions, please call Gary Knight at (304) 347-5723. 

Sincerely, 

Cindy Mann 
Director, CMCS 




